GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

DECEMBER NEWSLETTER

1984

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

GRAND CAROL SINGING TOUR OF THE VILLAGE

Do come and join us on our tour of the village on Thursday, 20th December. We will be starting at 7 pm outside the Infant's School in Godre'r Coed. Printed Carol Sheets will be provided but it would be helpful if people could bring their own torches or lanterns. The proceeds of the Tour are to be given to the Scanner Appeals at Alder Hey and Clwyd Hospitals. Everyone is welcome - young and old alike:

BINGO

Don't forget the Grand Christmas Bingo on Tuesday, 18th December at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre with a special raffle prize of a Christmas Hamper. All this and big money prizes too! You just can't afford to miss this great night out.

GWERNYMYNYDD PLAYGROUP

Playgroup are appealing to everyone not to throw away old newspapers, magazines, cardboard boxes or cartons. Save them ! A door to door collection will be made on Friday, January 14th and again on Friday, March 9th. So if you have saved newspapers etc. please leave them on the door step to be collected on those dates.

We would be grateful also if anyone could help us with the storage of the paper. If anyone has got an unused garage, shed or any other such place, please contact either Mrs. L. Smallwood (MOLD 57209) or Mrs. V. McLaren (MOLD 57268). A Coffee Evening will be held at the home of Mrs. Lorraine Smallwood on Friday, 14th December at 8-30 pm. Everyone will be made most welcome.

POPPY DAY APPEAL

House to house collection in Gwernymynydd and Cadole - We are more and more concerned these days about care for the disabled. Certainly, there is no more deserving cause than our Poppy Day Appeal for all those man and women who were disabled in two World Wars.

Our two villages are very aware of this need and this year have given more generously than ever !

1984 Total of £132.39:

Our thanks once again to all the faithful helpers who collected this year and to all those who gave so willingly.

Joy Quant

W.I.

At their December Meeting members enjoyed a demonstration on Tye-Dye and Batik. Final arrangements were made for the Christmas Dinner which, this year, was being held at Venues Restaurant, Hope.

A 'Fun Night' has been arranged for Tuesday, December 11th in the Village Centre.

The new President, Mrs. Brenda Wright, reminded members that the first Meeting of 1985 would take place on January 14th, the second Monday in the month. New members are always welcome.

VILLAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

As promised in the last Edition of the Newsletter, for the benefit of everyone who so generously contributes to the upkeep of the Village Centre, published below are the Accounts prepared for this year's A.G.M..

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR 1983/84

Income	£	Expenditure	£
Hirings Hirings (Elections) May Fair Bldg. Society Interest Xmas Fayre Donation Rainbow Inn Bal. in Bldg. Society B/Fwd	57.50 35.00 93.16 140.93 96.20 60.04 2041.07	Insurance Rent Donation to Urdd Heating, Lighting, Household Maintenance Crockery Stationery Household & Secretary's	101.20 1,00 4.94 301.99 .5.70 57.55 14.04 0.95 7.73
		Expenses	
			495.10
		Balance in Bldg. Society	2028.80
	2523.90		2523.90

SWAN CHRISTMAS QUIZ

Sparit State Contraction

The members of the Quiz Teams and regulars at the Swan Inn will take part in their annual Christmas Quiz of general knowledge and sports questions on Friday evening, 14th December in the bar of the pub at 7-30 pm. Anyone interested in joining in the fun as amember of a team will find details on the notice board in the Swan where they can also sign their names.

THE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION WOULD LIVE TO WISH ALL
READERS PEACE AND HAPPINESS FOR CHRISTMAS AND THE
COMING YEAR